



PETWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

 A MEETING TO DISCUSS CHRISTMAS EVENTS WAS HELD ON THURSDAY 11TH JULY 2013 IN THE TOWN COUNCIL OFFICE AT 7.00 PM 
PRESENT:


Chris Kemp (Chairman), Ken Lintill, Corinne Nash,





Fiona Kemp, Rod Tyler, John Bird, Clive Heywood,

 



Gloria Heywood, Rowena Tyler, Carole Goldthorp,





Anne Simmons and Jackie Crew.

SECRETARY:

Jean Huggett.

1.
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Eileen Lintill and Dick Sneller.

2.
ARISING FROM MEETING ON 21ST MAY

Stalls and Tables:  Chris Kemp circulated copies of a letter and booking form drafted by Jean Huggett.   Several changes were made, the outside hirers will pay for a ‘pitch’ which will include gazebos at £35. There will be no gazebos in Lombard Street.  The cost for two stalls for non-commercial hirers will be £45, but there will be no reduction for a second table in the hall.  Payment by 30th September, this to be included in the letter.


Choirs:  Fiona Kemp said the Leconfield Singers, Seaford College and Rother Academy have all agreed to come.  A Rock Choir is being formed at Billingshurst and she suggested they be asked.  She will approach them.  Ken Lintill will ask his wife if the Primary School will be coming.  Chris Kemp said the stage will be bigger, Tony Sneller can provide additional stage blocks.  He was asked if the staging for the conductors can be more substantial.   He will see this happens.


Lights:  Chris Kemp said there had been some confusion in the last minutes and it should read £400.  This means that he now needs to spend £1,706.25 from this year's budget of £2,500 to purchase the rest.  He took members through the budget and the proposed expenditure which results in a shortfall of £101. Corinne Nash said she didn’t consider an overspend on the budget was a good idea, and suggested he should not buy all the bulbs this year, Chris Kemp said probably not.  Apart from the National Trust there is no money coming in from the PBA or any other sponsorship.  A discussion took place as to whether money, £800 last year, should be spent on advertising with Spirit FM. Gloria Heywood offered to look into and take on the advertising, she had broadcast on radio for St Mary’s Strawberry Fair, and will contact Spirit FM, Southern Counties Radio and BBC Radio Surrey and Sussex.  Her offer was accepted with thanks.


Children’s activities:  
Chris Kemp said that only having one children’s ride worked very well.  If Burnetts want to bring a second one, as long as it doesn’t block the access, it could be sited in the road by the Leconfield Hall.  Last year they brought their own generator and gave a donation of £60.


Spirit FM:   Already covered under Lights.


Community Association's PA system:  Chris Kemp said he has spoken with Tony Sneller.  He plans to use ‘trumpet’ speakers but they are only good for public announcements not for music.  He will be seeking advice form Rod Tyler as to how all four speakers can work together.


Advertising:   Chris Kemp said there is only £200 in the budget for advertising. The National Trust are putting on another event in the house in December and Rob Jackson has offered some joint advertising.  Jean Huggett was asked which magazines she usually advertises in, she replied Etc and the Observer Christmas Supplement.  Mrs Simmons said an article is always put in Petworth Pages.  Corinne Nash produced a free paper by Waitrose in which local events are advertised for free.  Sussex Life was also mentioned but Jackie Crew said any copy is in conjunction with advertising they have obtained form local businesses. 


Buskers:  Rowena Tyler said she has been given three names, though one is actually a jazz group.  They have asked to be contacted again near the time as paid gigs take priority.  A short discussion followed during which it was suggested that that the young musicians from Rother Academy and Seaford College be invited to play.


Helpers on the Day:  The new Licensee  at The Star is very keen to get involved and would like to come to the next committee meeting.  Jean Huggett took note.  He is considering turning the garage at the back of the courtyard into a stable and will find three stewards dressed as the Three Kings to see pedestrians across the road.


Grants:  Rowen Tyler said she has sent for forms for the ‘New Homes Bonus’.  With the use of LED lighting Rod Tyler said the quote from SSE Contracting could be cheaper as it will not be necessary to add extra cabling.
3.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Raffle Prizes:  Chris Kemp asked if any one had obtained raffle prizes.  Jackie Crew confirmed that prizes have been promised by Artful Teasing and the Hungry Guest.  Jean Huggett said she has spoken to Mark at the Angel Inn and he will give a meal for two.


Window Competition:  Jackie Crew asked about the Christmas Window Competition.  It was agreed this will not take place this year and there will not be a theme.  It is hoped businesses will still dress their windows.  Jackie Crew said she will go round reminding them.  Live windows as in previous years.


Christmas Tree Lights:  Gloria Heywood asked if there could be coloured lights on the Christmas tree.  Chris Kemp said this will not be possible as new sets were bought last year.  Ken Lintill will speak to Roger Wootton about the power for the tree outside the entrance to Petworth House in Park Road.

4.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Thursday 5th September in the Town Council office at 7.00 pm.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.05 pm.

